Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
17th January 2011
Parton Village Hall 

 PRESENT:-

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC)

Geoff Smith (Crosscanonby PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC/Ponsonby PC))

Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

Mike McKinley (Gosforth PC)

Brian Wilson (Dearham PC)

Muir Lachlan (Ennerdale and Kinniside PC)


Guy Richardson (Calc Lead Officer MRWS)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Anne Woodcock (Greysouthen PC)

Victor de Quincey (Bothel and Threapland PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom TC)

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton PC)

Susan Brown (Haile and Wilton PC)

1 Note of last Meeting. The note of the meeting held on the 1st November 2010 had been circulated and was agreed. It was now on the Calc website
2 Matters from the previous meeting

Chris said that there were some issues which were not substantive items in the agenda

i) He said that the Memorandum of Understanding between three principal authorities remained unresolved so far as he was aware despite meetings which did not involve Calc. It was noted that Allerdale B C full council debated a motion to withdraw from the process when it met on the 3rd November 2010 and the motion was lost. 
ii) The two points Calc made when Keith and Geoff met the principal authority lead councillors had not found favour with the partnership and so the status quo would prevail in relation to the chairman. Guy said that the issue had been delayed to the degree that it was now too late to appoint an independent chairman although this was a “lesson learnt” if a decision to participate were to be taken. On the second point Keith said that the question of which organisations in the partnership would be prepared to put their names to a recommendation was far from certain.
iii) The BGS study had now been published and had indicated which areas should be ruled out for an underground repository but had brought other issues forward which Calc were pursuing. Guy said that the work programme required the partnership to take a decision as to whether sufficient areas remained which make further progress worthwhile. He said that the question of the National Park was one and whether revisiting the Nirex area was another. In relation to the second issue he said that following the geology meeting NDA had produced a paper upon which Corwm had commented and as a result a Calc inspired paper had been presented to the steering group asking for further and better particulars. Geoff said that tremors in the area had alerted public concern and that the partnership would only be credible if it were seen to be responding to views expressed. Ranald asked that a map of the affected Nirex area show the new parish boundaries.
3 The siting process and principles 

Chris said that there were two papers relating to this issue a) A discussion paper numbered 75 (draft 5) prepared for the partnership and b) a response (draft 1) which set out views from Mike McKinley and David Polhill. Mike said that Ranald had also been involved in the drafting of the paper. Mike said that paper 75 did not follow the requirements of the white paper and the proposals at the end of the response paper should now be adopted. Guy said whilst he did not agree that the partnership were departing from the requirements of the white paper he accepted that it was written in a way that was not always clear. He suggested that the author of paper 75 be asked to meet representatives from Gosforth to explain his thinking. This was agreed.
4 Report of Work of PSE Group

Chris said that the formal consultation in PSE round 2 was to end on the 11th February 2011. He said that all the community events (drop in days) had been undertaken, the resident’s panel had met and the stakeholder organisation meeting had taken place. The discussion pack meetings both facilitated and otherwise continued. The newsletter was with the post office to be delivered in the next 14 days and views logged on the website and through the face book page and twitter were being collated. An IPSO MORI telephone survey was to be undertaken in this round followed by a final survey in round 3. He said Calc had concerns about the question of “net support” on which the partnership was consulting. He said that 3 interlinked concerns had been identified a) the geographical spread of the survey and whether the high population areas would over dominate the result b) whether it would be possible to determine whether those surveyed were in a screened out area and c) whether potential host communities would be representative of the overall view. The PSE group were considering how to meet these issues.
5 Report of the Community Benefits Group

Guy said that the group had commissioned a paper from Galson Sciences Ltd on international experiences and their representative had given a presentation to the partnership. He said that the group were looking to develop main principles and ground rules. The question of scale and how the concept of additionality would be viewed by government were other issues before the group. He said that a legal basis for the expected benefit package was needed. Staging and ring fencing for host communities together with the concentric circles theory of the division of the benefits were also under discussion. He said that a report to the partnership was due at the May 2011 meeting  
6 Report from the Impacts Group Guy said that this group had now let a contract for work to be undertaken to gauge the perception of the public towards a repository He said the consultants would be concentrating on the social and economic impacts and were to report in March 2011. He said that the NDA were undertaking some work to be published later in the year.
7. Other Matters Chris said that the partnership were meeting later in the week when the topics under discussion were the planning system and its likely role in any development of a GDF, how regulators may relate to the community and a presentation from a former member of Corwm on the ethical dimensions of the disposal of radioactive waste. 
It was agreed to meet again on the 28th March 2011 at 10.00am at Parton Village Hall.

JCS January 2011.
